Contact: Ann Harrell

MEMO TO NEWS DIRECTORS AND NEWS EDITORS

Approximately 25 members of the Premedical Society at Prairie View A&M College will have a chance to play "med student for a day" at The University of Texas Southwestern Medical School Friday, Jan. 27, according to Dr. Bryan Williams, associate dean of students at the UT institution. They will arrive at 11 a.m. by bus.

The students, most of whom are science majors planning medical or scientific careers, will tour the UT Health Science Center at Dallas, visit with medical students on campus, and attend a luncheon with administrative officials. There will be opportunities for answering questions they may have about career possibilities, what medical school is like, and Southwestern in particular. They will attend lectures on the basic sciences and the clinical sciences, as well as viewing research in the laboratories and visiting various classes in session.

The Prairie View group will be the third visit of premedical students to visit the Center this academic year. Bishop College's premedical club made a similar campus visit in the fall, as did a similar group from The University of Texas at Austin. A second group from Bishop is expected in the spring.

The visitation program has been in existence for many years.

JANUARY 24, 1973